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Q&U - Issue 7

Many apologies if this Newsletter arrives late – visits to various LVSCs and attendance at the UK Strategy meeting on the 4th April have left me with limited time in the office over recent days.  LVSCs will be hearing more about the development of the UK Strategy over the coming year.  Several LVSCs were represented on the day and the need to consider low vision services or “services to maximise vision” was certainly ‘flagged up’ as a key issue.

Lord Colin Low of the RNIB concluded that “collaboration, collaboration, collaboration” was the theme of the day. The question this time relates to this issue.

Question:

Just how many groups are represented on your LVSC? Please include service users and any special sub-groups. If you can provide a more comprehensive breakdown, that would be particularly helpful.

Top Tip

Some LVSCs have set up distribution groups to circulate documents such as this Newsletter and enable group consultation. I have been particularly pleased to be included in these groups as it gives a feel for what’s going on around the country. I now know that both the Wirral and Oxford are looking at special activities for World Sight Day and I have a copy of document listing benefits available to people registered in Leeds! 

Updates

Local Successes

Improving access to low vision services is an important concern for many low vision committees. The LV reports states that people “should be able to go back to any part of the service”. To smooth this process in Merseyside, the LVSC has developed a special letter that helps service users return to low vision services in local hospitals. A rehabilitation worker at a recent LVSC meeting reported that this had made a significant difference in getting help for some of her clients.

Looking at pathways and processes is a good way to tackle some of these difficulties. Bradford LVSC recently reconvened with renewed enthusiasm and has planned a consultation event in June this year. They have recruited the former head of disability services to steer the day and are looking to attract 25 service users to participate. 

Contact Mary Bairstow if you’d like further information about any of these activities.

Results from Low Vision Research 

Those of you who attended last years “Stacks of Chairs and Tables” meeting will recall that Barbara McLaughlan presented interim findings on the review of Low Vision Services in the UK. 

The full research report – “A question of independence” - is now available at www.rnib.org.uk/xpedio/groups/public/documents/publicwebsite/public_lowvisionsurveyw.doc
Regional Groups and Reporting on Research Relating to BME Communities

All the LVSCs in Yorkshire try to meet on a six-monthly basis to share information and work towards improving low vision services across the whole region. At a recent meeting, a PCT lead from Wakefield described how she is working with her local LVSC and gave tips and advice to the other LVSCs that are having difficulty attracting PCT leads. There are now quite a few LVSCs that have good support from PCTS and so it’s hoped that we can establish a group to assist and advise other areas. 

The group has been found to be useful in sharing information. Sheffield LVSC includes representation from the Horn of Africa Blind Society. They reported on some research undertaken by Sheffield University looking at the needs of Somalian people who are visually impaired. 

To see the briefing paper, research findings and information about a dissemination event, please use the following snipped link which will take you to the Low Vision Steering Group Library where the documents can be downloaded: http://snipurl.com/16izg
As mentioned in a previous newsletter we hope to establish some space on the Race for Health website and will be including these documents. Please let us know if you have any documents you feel could be useful as a resource on this site. 

Also if you are interested in joining other local LVSCs to form a regional group please let me know.  There are regional meetings in the Midlands, London, Avon and Yorkshire.
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